
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

The City of New Rochelle will conduct a 30-day Comment Period 

from March 14 through April 13, 2017 and conduct  

 a Public Hearing on April 11, 2017 to reprogram prior year CDBG funds. 

 

A public hearing will be held on Tuesday, April 11, 2017 at 7:00 pm in the City Council 

Chambers at City Hall, 515 North Avenue as required by HUD regulations regarding the 

reprogram of unused prior year Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds.  

 

The Halcyon Drainage project, which was partially funded with CDBG funds, was completed 

under-budget and therefore the remaining balance of $114,502 is available to reprogram. It is 

proposed that the unused balance be re-appropriated to ADA Sidewalk Improvements at various 

sites in the City identified as being CDBG eligible. 

              

This budget revision will amend the 2013-2017 Consolidated Plans and 2015 Action Plan. 

 

A 30-day Public Comment period will extend from March 14 through April 13, 2017 and a 

Public Hearing will be held on Tuesday, April 11, 2017 in the City Council Chambers at 7:00 

P.M at 515 North Ave. New Rochelle, N.Y. 10801. 

 

City Council will act on the proposed amendments and reprogram of these funds at the regular 

legislative meeting on Wednesday, April 19, 2017. 

 

Written comments concerning the proposed re-program of CDBG funds will be accepted up 

through April 13, 2017. 

Please submit your written comments to:  

Adam Salgado, Operations Manager, Dept. of Development, City Hall, 515 North Avenue, New 

Rochelle, NY 10801 and /or Vincent Hom, Director, U.S. Department of HUD, Office of 

Community Development & Planning, 26 Federal Plaza, Rm 3513, New York, NY 10278-0068 

 

                                                                                                

          BENNIE F. GILES III 

                                                                                                  CITY CLERK 
 


